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By the Grace of God,  

Zachariah Mar Nicholovos,  
Diocesan Metropolitan 

 
CK No. 15/2022                                                June 26, 2022 
 
 
Blessings to our Very Reverend Chor Episcopoi, Reverend Fathers, Reverend Deacons, and faithful of the Northeast 
American Diocese!  

Dearly beloved,  

By the Grace of God, the annual Diocesan Assembly was held on Saturday, June 25, 2022 at our Saints Basilios- 
Gregorios Orthodox Church of North Plainfield, New Jersey. 
 
We inform you of the newly elected Diocesan Council for the term 2022 to 2027: 
 
Diocesan Secretary:         Reverend Father Varghese M. Daniel, Ph. D. 
 
Diocesan Council Members:  Reverend Father V. M. Shibu 
          Reverend Father Vijay Thomas 
    Mr. Joby John 
    Mr. Oommen Kappil 
    Mr. Shane Oommen 
    Mr. Bijo K. Thomas 
 
Diocesan Auditor:   Mr. John Thomas, CPA 
 
We invoke the blessings of our Lord Jesus Christ upon the newly elected Council members and office bearers.  It is 
the responsibility of the entire Diocese to keep the newly elected individuals in our prayers. Let us continue to work 
together for the betterment of our Diocese, and the building up of the Kingdom of God. 
 
On behalf of the clergy and faithful of our Diocese, we offer our sincere gratitude for the hard work and dedication of 
the outgoing Diocesan Council members and office bearers. May the Lord God bless them and their loved ones. 
 
May the blessings and mercies of God Almighty be showered upon us. 
 
Yours in our Lord, 

 
Zachariah Nicholovos, Metropolitan 
 
 


